

LGA BOARD MEETING

OCTOBER 24, 2019

In Attendance: Jill Fendt, Melanie Brock, Tracy Hallen, Debbie Koon, Carol Morton, Rita Malloy, Ruth Woodell, Randy Patterson, Cheryl Stanek, Eileen Maroney, Kim Crouse, Alice Creamer, Carol Keighley, Sue O'Connell, Marion Hansen, Ernie Biancarelli

Jill called the meeting to order at 4pm.

Approval/corrections of last month's minutes: Approved.

Treasurer's Report: \$5,904.31 in the bank, Solheim check has not cleared yet. 111 members.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Social: Barbara and Colleen will be meeting with Nylda to inform her of the duties for the committee.

Handicap: Ruth wanted to remind everyone to post their scores. There are still a few who are not posting their Tuesday scores. Ruth posted for 3 people for our league day. Posting is especially important for next year as our handicap will be changing DAILY. The committee will be spot checking. Handicap changes for 2020 – if you change your tee at the beginning of the year from Burden to Azalea, you do not need to have a minimum of rounds played from the Azalea tee.

CSRA: Marion stated that the Montenyohl Tournament only has 34 signed up out of a membership of 225. Sign up if you are available to play. November 12, 13 and 15 with Woodside hosting the lunch on the 15th. \$95.00 fee.

Team Play: Division I and II won their matches Net and Gross. On November 18th we will be playing at the Reserve.

Birdies and Chip ins: Birdies and chip ins will be posted monthly in the locker room next year.

Ringers: Cheryl stated it is not as easy to post ringers monthly. They will look into it.

Tee for Two: Debbie stated that not everyone will finish this year. Last day to play is November 30.

Golf Committee Rep: There will be a handicap system training session in November, just handicap reps, not the general population. Read Tom's notes in his General Manager letter for more info. New score cards are in – do not use the old ones, if you happen to get one throw it away.

Rules: Carol Morton has been looking into a "root rule" possibility. MGA does not have a root rule, however, individual men's groups do. USGA cares about local rules, if we do adopt a root rule USGA would suggest we use their wording.

Vice President: Melanie wanted to thank everyone for working on the tournaments with her. Also, the Invitational for next year is April 17 and 18. It promises to be a great event. Mark your calendars.

New Business: Just a reminder when the course has aerification, Masters, etc, and there is only 1 course available, if you would like to play and form your own group, there will be a sign up sheet in the Locker room so that foursomes can be created but there won't be preferred tee times.

If you start a round on a league day, and it starts to rain, you may stop if needed and restart in the same day. However, you may not finish on another day. You may find this rule in the WPCC Conditions of Competition in the Handbook.

Hole in One Issue: Proposal: Do we want to have in LGA

I want to participate in the Hole in 1. YES or NO.

This vote will be added to the registration form for the new year.
We will need a list beginning of the year.

Shotgun: Let ProShop know who the slow players are so they are not double teed.

Trophy Case: will be monitored by the Historian.

Bulletin Boards: will be updated by Ruth Woodell.

Respectfully submitted,

Ernie Biancarelli